
 

 

RE: Drop off and collection routines 

26.8.2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have spent the first couple of days of term trialling a number of routines in order to get 
pupils safely and quickly into school in the morning and collected at the end of the day. We 
are adjusting to increased numbers of pupils and whole school timings which we haven’t 
experienced for a long time.  
 
We now have a system that we are confident will work so I am now able to share it with you. 
Thank you for your patience. 
 
Please complete the letter which is going home in paper form today regarding collecting 
arrangements at the end of the day.  
 
Drop off 
 
Year 3 and 4 meet on the Willow playground (main playground)  
Year 5 and 6 meet on the Blackberry playground (back playground)  
 
Please do not cut across the car park. Please use the main paths and always go through the 
Willow playground. Please avoid cutting across the grass, mud patches and through trees.  
 
At 8:50 staff will be outside to supervise your children. The staff will be Teaching Assistants 
and SLT. If you have any messages for Class Teachers, please find an adult and they will 
pass it on. This is a good time to say goodbye to your children and begin to leave the 
playgrounds. Children do not need to wait on their numbers anymore.   
 
At 8:55 the whistle will be blown twice and the children will walk inside without 
parents/carers. We will not be lining up as classes and walking in long straight lines as this 
takes a very long time to get everyone in. We are, however, expecting children to walk in 
calmly, quietly but purposefully. Class teachers will be waiting for the children at the 
classroom doors inside to be able to immediately set the expected routines. Children will be 
expected to put their coats and bags away and sit down quietly and immediately get on with 
their ‘Do now’ task.  
 
If it is raining heavily, staff will direct pupils to come straight into school no earlier than 8:50. 
Please go to the playgrounds and wait for further instruction. Also, please don’t use the 
dining room as shelter to help keep it accessible for pupils and as clean as possible.  
 
Registers are taken and lessons start at 9:00. If your child arrives after 9:00 am they are to 
enter at the Reception entrance to sign in.  
 
Children are to drop off their packed lunches at the dining room before the whistle goes. We 
expect only children to be in the dining room. No adults please. This is the same at the end 
of the school day.  
 
Please turn over for more information 
 
 



 

 

Collection 
 
At 3:20 all children will begin to arrive on the Willow playground. We have set out year group 
zones for you to collect your children. Please look out for these zones.  
 
Adults, please do not come on to the Blackberry playground and take children from their 
lines. Please wait in the zones. This is a very important part of the day and we need to make 
sure children are handed over correctly. Having additional adults causes breaks in lines and 
confusion.  
 
Please stand back from the classes as crowding around children and adults doesn’t allow us 
to spot the correct adults. Please don’t stand in the yellow crossed zone. We will get faster 
as we recognise parents/carers over the next few weeks.  
 
Year 3 and 4 children must be collected by an adult but Year 5 and 6, if you choose, can 
walk home once we have the permission slip from parents/carers.  
 
If you need to speak to a class teacher, please wait to one side until all of the children have 
been collected or call the office to request a call back.  
 
Again, only children should be entering the dining room to collect lunchboxes.  
 
If you are running late to collect your child, please inform the office. Staff will wait on the 
playground until 3:30 and will take any children still waiting to the office.  
 
Clubs 
 
Children attending clubs or after school care will meet their adults in the following places. 
Please make sure their adults know if they are not attending clubs as this can cause great 
anxiety for both staff and parents/carers.  
 
Overdale Pre-school after school care – hall  
Metcalf Sports clubs – hall  
Stars afterschool care – under the willow tree on Willow playground 
St Mary’s after school care - under the willow tree on Willow playground 
 
If your child is attending an after school club at the Juniors, they are to be collected at the 
entrance/exit at the back of the building. Please waiting along the path or inside the entrance 
if raining. There won’t be further access to the inside the building until the staff arrive with the 
children.  
 
Thank you for allowing us the chance to trial these procedures before we communicated 
them to you. We had to see how it all went before plans were published to avoid any further 
confusion.  
 
Kind regards.  
 
Matt Evans 
Head Teacher 


